
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes (corrected) 

January 17, 2019 

 

The meeting was opened by President Jimmy Fontenot with the prayer and the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

President Fontenot reported that the Board met on Wednesday, January 16, 2019 suggested 

that the club sponsor the Rayne Frog Festival with a $300.00 donation.  We would receive a 

signage displayed on the LED board, name on 5000 programs, advertising in Frog Festival 

Souvenir Addition, two weekend restroom passes and two weekend gate passes.   Cynthia 

Oliver made a motion to accept and was seconded by Jared Lawless and carried. 

The City of Rayne is hosting a Mardi Gras Cookoff on March 2, 2019 after the parade and are 

asking for either participation in the cook-off or help with concessions.   

President Fontenot reported that the City of Rayne has purchased playground equipment for 

the four parks in Rayne.  He suggested that we apply for a grant to have covers built for the 

spectators on at least two baseball fields.   

Jared Lawless reported that the Warren Guidry Foundation donated $2,000.00 with the 

stipulation that $1000.00 be designated for the most improved student at Notre Dame High 

School. 

President Fontenot received the SLCC scholarship agreement form.  He reviewed with the 

membership the requirements stipulated on the agreement.  Questions were raised on some 

wording in certain areas that were not clear.    President Fontenot will call Morgan at SLCC with 

suggestions. 

Bob Landry met with the Mayor’s office in regards to the placement of our Rotary marker in the 

Veteran’s Park.  There has been no maintenance of shrubs done in the park.   He received an 

email from the City of Rayne asking to move the flag designation.  

The District’s Mid-Year Assembly will be on January 26, 2019.  Cynthia Oliver will be the 

designated voting member.   

Steve Bandy made a motion to adjourn and Nick Simoneaux seconded and carried. 

 

 

 



 


